
Sanitary Sewer Line Relocation 
 
Norlite installed and connected the facility’s sanitary sewer system to the City of Cohoes sanitary sewer 
system in the late 1960’s with the end disposal point being the Albany County Sewer District North 
Treatment Plant. By right of way with D & H Railroad, the sanitary sewer line traversed under railroad tracks 
on the east side of the Norlite property, was embedded in the Salt Kill eastern embankment, and crossed 
under the Norlite eastern entrance road and then connecting into the City of Cohoes trunk line on Saratoga 
Street. 
 
In recent years, due to heavy Salt Kill stream flows, a 20 foot section of the sewer line was exposed in the 
embankment. In cooperation with the City of Cohoes, Albany County Sewer District, and New York State 
Department of Environmental Conservation, Norlite submitted plans and received approval to relocate the
sewer line without impact to or by the Salt Kill watershed. The relocated line was constructed on property
owned by Norlite on the north side of its Route 32 entrance road via a right of way with CP Rail. 
 
Construction began in July 2015 and was completed in September 2015. 


